Initiated before Miss Louise Pfeffer, Zeta Tau
Alpha, got his pin. Brother Joe Hayek waited per-
haps the ecternity of three weeks before Miss
Eleanore Schreiner, Delta Zeta, claimed his.

Brothers Lee Johnson and Bill Dyer, our Con-
vention delegates, weren't the only ones to find
themselves in New York City during the summer.
Brothers Joe Hayek, Roger Patelski, Roger Puta,
and Don Small were other Phi Kappas gazing at
the Unisphere at the World's Fair, Brother Dyer
remarked that he received many favorable com-
ments on our non-conforming article in the Garnet
and White Rush Issue.

Brother Roger Patelski spent two days at Phi
Phi Chapter at the University of Pennsylvania in
Philadelphia the beginning of September. The
closest Brother Roger Puta got to either of the
Philadelphia Chapters was riding directly beneath
both of them on Philadelphia’s subways.

Football is figuratively and literally “right
around the corner” (Memorial Stadium is two
blocks from the Chapter House). The sweet smell
of success from the Rose Bowl will linger when
the “Fighting Illini” do battle as the defending
champions of the Big 10. The entire House will
again participate in the largest card section in the
nation, Block “I.”

This semester should prove to be one of great
activity for the Illinois Crows. Both IM and
Co-Rec teams are being formed in football, tennis
and golf. Our social calendar will be booked
solid with social exchanges, sweater dances,
serenades, hayrides, in addition to our annual
pledge dance. Not to be outdone scholastically,
we're aiming for top spot in grades this semester.

My lamp is running low on oil, so before I go
blind, here’s a hearty “good luck” from the II-
linois Crows to our fellow Chapters.

Rocer E. Pura



